Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from February 10, 2022

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, February 10, 2022, at 4:00pm in the Administration Building. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Rebecca Williams, Madeline Anderson, Rachel Perez, Christy Williamson, and Julie York. The meeting agenda and minutes from the previous meeting on December 9, 2021, were handed out and reviewed.
· A COVID-19 update for the district was given: there have been 114 confirmed positive COVID cases (staff: 36 and students: 78) since January 3. The Elementary campus was closed January 18-21; the Middle School and High School campuses were closed January 20-21 due to COVID cases. The amount of cases appears to be dropping currently.
· A report was given about the annual district-wide weight-loss competition in the district. The Biggest Loser 2022 kicked off on January 14. There are 25 staff members district-wide participating. The final weigh-in will be March 11, and a $250 cash prize will be awarded to the person with the greatest weight loss percentage. 
· The committee used feedback given to Donna Denton, Food Service Director, concerning the triennial assessment to reevaluate the district’s Wellness Policy. The committee used the assessment, as well as other districts’ wellness policies to look for ways to improve sections of the OCISD Wellness Policy that were flagged. Suggestions were made, and Curriculum and Instruction Director Madeline Anderson volunteered to work on the updates. She will present her recommendations at the next SHAC meeting. 
· Julie York, Upshur County Extension Agent, presented programs and upcoming events that would benefit the students and families of Ore City. She left fliers and will email more details to Nurse Mindy and Nurse Rebecca to forward to campuses.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Upcoming events were announced, including: Blood Drives on 2-10-22 and 4-11-22, Jr/Sr Meningitis Shot Clinic on 2-16-22, Staff B12/Lipo C Shots on 2-16-22, 3-9-22, 4-13-22, and 5-18-22, Smiles of Tomorrow Mobile Dentist in March, and Back to School Shots 5-4-22.

The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, April 7, 2022, at 4:00pm in the Board Room.
